

## Twin Ridges Home Study Charter School 111 New Mohawk Road Nevada City, CA 95959

Phone 530.478.1815 FAX 530.478.0266 www.trhs.us

August 25, 2021

Dear Twin Ridges Home Study Parents and Families,

WOW! Summer is coming to a close and school has begun! I hope this letter finds you safe, well and ready for learning to commence. I hope you are in the process of or already have met with your supervising teacher to start off the new school year with curriculum, resources and teacher support. We are so happy to be back in action helping students, parents and families reach their homeschooling goals! Thank you for allowing TRHS to experience this journey with you!

First, enrichment classes begin the week of September 6<sup>th</sup>! Don't forget we do not have school on September 6<sup>th</sup> because it is Labor Day. We have many different enrichment classes for all age groups. The enrichment schedule is being finalized at this point so make sure and notify your supervising teacher ASAP if you want to take enrichment in the Fall. We are looking forward to hearing feet patter on the floor once again at the TRHS sites!

Please know that we have Reading Eggs (Reading) and Prodigy (Math) for students to use from home. Please speak to your supervising teacher if you are interested in these free resources. They are learning resources and can be fun as well. Many students like to use Prodigy or Reading Eggs!

Along with this letter, you received a few other documents. One is the TRHS Safe Re-Opening Plan. Please take a look at this plan because it reviews the COVID-19 safety measures in place here at TRHS as well as COVID-19 guidelines and protocols. Along with that plan, you received a COVID-19 Daily Symptom Checklist. This checklist helps you monitor your family for symptoms so that you can keep your potentially sick family members home from school or work. This helps to protect others. Please complete the Daily Symptom Checklist each morning before sending your child to enrichment classes at Nevada City, Wheatland or Truckee Sites. Finally, I have included a list of COVID-19 Testing Site Options. This could be very useful!

Your supervising teacher will be helping to instruct you on how to fill out the daily log each day which counts as your attendance. In the past parents and/or students would fill out the attendance log at the end of the learning period. This procedure has changed to where the attendance for the day is filled out before the end of the day instruction occurred. I know this is different but necessary. We appreciate your ability to sway with change.

Thank you for taking the time to look over the documents sent along with this letter. They are extremely important. I know these are trying times and we wish you the best. Again, please don't hesitate to email me at idearduff@trhs.us with any questions you may have. I would love to hear from you!

Sincerely,

Jennifer Dearduff Director Twin Ridges Home Study Charter